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Technical English Program support and prolongation for 2008

To:

Region 8 Committee



89 Meeting in Bucharest, October 2007

From:

Alexander Mikerov, R8 Committee Member, Russia Northwest IEEE Section

Executive Summary/Proposed Program

Technical English Program (TEP) started in 2006 by the Russia NW Section has shown it benefits for increasing IEEE students membership. However new initiatives are required to increase its impact. These initiatives will start in the 2007 fall and should be prolonged for 2008.

Goals/Objectives: 

. Four main ideas form our new initiatives:

· Technical English training should be converted from a free language improvement to the important benefit only for IEEE Members. Hence for participation in the future TEP the IEEE membership should be obligatory (may be only for a half year).

· TEP students should be directly involved in an IEEE activity by using of the “Spectrum” and other IEEE publications as textbooks, participation in IEEE competitions, any Student Branch activity, etc. 

· TEP participation base should be strongly expanded by increasing of training levels or years from one to three, attracting young engineers (GOLD activity) and schoolboys and girls (pre-college IEEE activity).

· TEP trainers should be not only IEEE volunteers but also paid professional English teachers.

Milestones:  

New TEP should be proloneged from January 2008 

Recommended action:
The Region 8 Committee to approve Technical English Program as a useful IEEE tool

Financial Impact to Region 8: 
$2000 for the year 2008

Financial Impact to Other IEEE entities: No
Implementation: Champion: Russia NW IEEE Section
TECHNICAL ENGLISH PROGRAM

NEW INITIATIVES

Technical English Program (TEP) was proposed as an IEEE educational project for non-Anglophone developing countries (see Region 8 News, June 2006). It should furnish IEEE volunteers with a powerful tool to improve English of students, teachers and engineers. It was expected that free Technical English training would lighten access to IEEE benefits and services and thereby increase the IEEE Membership.

Russia Northwest IEEE Section arranged the first TEP project in St. Petersburg in September – December 2006 with $2000 assigned by the Region 8. As a result 11 students obtained free Schaum’s outlines textbooks and passed 32 hour course of Professor Alexander Mikerov “Basic Electrical Engineering”. Besides they participated in the 6-hour tutorial of Professor Kurt Richter (Austria) “Development of Leadership Skills”. All students prepared final presentation in English at the Annual IEEE Students Conference. Best student Sergey Miropolski submitted the paper to the Eurocon2007 and the Section will cover his visit to this Conference. Besides five students were awarded by free one-year student IEEE membership. All students obtained the IEEE Certificate signed by 2006 Region 8 Director Baldomir Zajc and Russia Northwest Section Chairman Dmitry Puzankov. These results were published in the Region 8 News, March 2007.

Undoubted outcome of the first TEP project was the improving technical English in Electro Technology of these 11 students. However total impact of the project on the Section IEEE Membership was not very visible: 52 student members in 2006 and 57 in 2007. Still and all TEP was very popular amongst St. Petersburg students and the entry competition was three applications for one TEP place. This suggests that something must be changed in the TEP foundation. Four main ideas form our new initiatives:

· Technical English training should be converted from a free language improvement to the important benefit only for IEEE Members. Hence for participation in the future TEP the IEEE membership should be obligatory (may be only for a half year).

· TEP students should be directly involved in an IEEE activity by using of the “Spectrum” and other IEEE publications as textbooks, participation in IEEE competitions, any Student Branch activity, etc. 

· TEP participation base should be strongly expanded by increasing of training levels or years from one to three, attracting young engineers (GOLD activity) and schoolboys and girls (pre-college IEEE activity).

· TEP trainers should be not only IEEE volunteers but also paid professional English teachers.

Of course new initiatives require some additional expenses: TEP trainers and teachers fees, purchase of UK and USA textbooks in Electrical Engineering, own TEP textbooks edition, administrative expenses. It is not realistic to rely only on the IEEE generosity. Additional receipts may be obtained from reasonable tuition fees, Russian and foreign sponsors, IEEE support. Russian sponsors may be interested in obtaining engineers and managers with advanced Technical English and IEEE experience. A positive side for foreign sponsors may be, for example, attracting Russian students to any universities abroad. Region 8 has indicated already its support to the new TEP by assigning another $2000 for the year 2007.

We are sure that the new improved Technical English Program will increase the IEEE attraction and promote IEEE Membership in developing countries.

Alexander Mikerov, Russia Northwest IEEE Section Vice-Chair

Yuriy Sepp, Russia Northwest IEEE Section Treasurer

